
Welcome to the 2024-25 school year! I hope you all had an
amazing summer. We are looking forward to having students back
on campus August 12th for the first day of school. This newsletter
contains important information that should help your family
navigate the beginning of the year. As always, we thank you for
supporting West Shore Jr./Sr. High School. Please feel free to
contact us if you have any questions.

Mr. Clark

Please join me in welcoming our newest Wildcats!

Sarah Perry – Assistant Principal
Linda Foster – Journalism
Koren Olson – Robotics
Carolyn Horst – Guidance
Cassidy Johnson – Social Studies
Ethan Hacker – Math
Jennifer Atkinson – Science
Brooke Smith – PE



Paula Navarrete – ELA
Lisa Herr – ESE Support Specialist

Qun Zhang - 07/04 - Cafe
John Villano - 07/09 - Campus Monitor
Laura Richardson - 07/11 - Secretary
Amanda Sanford - 07/19 - Guidance Clerk
Emery Carr - 07/19 - Guidance Counselor
Nancy Bramlett - 07/23 - Teacher
Adrienne Barrett - 07/28 - Teacher
Sarah Scott - 07/28 - Teacher

All returning BPS students are required to complete their back-to-school paperwork in Focus this
year. This is called re-enrollment, and the process is quick and easy! Simply log into your Focus
parent portal and complete the online re-enrollment paperwork.



You must complete the re-enrollment process in your Focus Parent Portal for your child in order to
receive their course schedule for the 24-25 school year.

Please call us at 321-242-4730 if you need assistance with re-enrollment.

Registration Tuesday, August 6, 2024 - 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM
8:00 AM - 9:00 AM Grade 12
9:00 AM - 10:30 AM Grade 7
10:30 AM - 12:00 PM Grade 11
12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Grade 8
1:00 PM - 2:00 PM Grade 9
2:00 PM - 3:00 PM Grade 10
3:00 PM - 4:00 PM Grades 7 thru 12

All on-line FOCUS paperwork, financial obligations, community service and parent volunteer hours
need to be cleared prior to registration.

Registration Fees

Cash or check payable to West Shore
Activity Fee: $2.00
Student Planner $5.00
PE Lock Rental $2.00
PE Shirt: $10.00
PE Shorts: $12.00
Parking Pass $20.00

Paint Sr Parking Spot $40.00

Join PTA and earn Volunteer hours!



Join at www.westshorepta.com

On June 20th the Knight Center for Music Innovation at the
University of Miami’s Frost School of Music celebrated the creative
aspirations of budding young artists from across the State at the
25th Arts for Life! Scholarship Awards Ceremony and Art
Symposium.

Established in 1999 by Mrs. Columba Bush, former First Lady of
Florida, the Arts for Life! Scholarship advocates for the arts and
recognizes the creative talents of high school students throughout
Florida.

This annual scholarship program awards cash scholarships to help
advance the futures of graduating high school seniors who excel in the realm of arts. Of more than
630 talented students from across 44 counties in Florida, only 25 were selected to receive the
prestigious art accolade.

One of which was Isabella "Izzy" Rootsey, 2024 graduate of West Shore Jr./Sr. High School. Izzy
was awarded a $1000 scholarship in the category of Creative Writing. The award recognition was a
full day event with a symposium, luncheon, and the presentation of scholarships to the winners in
the six disciplines of the art - creative writing, dance, drama, film, music and visual arts.

Additionally, all those recognized perform their pieces or display their works, partake in a panel
discussion led by experts in the art arena and former winners of the scholarship who have since
gone on to become accomplished professionals in their fields. The event concluded with the
presentation of the scholarships by former Florida Governor, Jeb Bush, and current Chairman of the
Foundation for Excellence in Education. Last October, Izzy applied for the Arts for Life! Scholarship
after her English 4 Honors Teacher, Ms. Rehm provided a list of scholarship opportunities for a
yearly class activity - Possible Publications. Izzy submitted a portfolio of three of her creative
writing pieces and found out it won a scholarship in the Creative Writing category in April.

When asked about her victory, Izzy stated, “When I received the email that I had won, I was
incredibly excited. I had competed with my writing before, but not in such a high stakes
competition. Getting this scholarship meant a lot to me, and I’m looking forward to pursing writing
in the future.” As a guest, Izzy brought her former Journalism Teacher, Mark Schledorn, who she
credits with being a major influence in her writing.

Izzy will be attending Eastern Florida State College in the Fall, where she hopes to pursue an
associate’s degree in the arts and to continue to grow her writing prowess.
West Shore is proud of Izzy Rootsey for her years of dedication and hard work in the arts!

West Shore does not maintain a school-wide supply list due to the wide variety of courses we
offer. Most teachers will post the supply list on their classroom doors when students walk their

http://www.westshorepta.com/


schedule on registration day that way students can know what
supplies are needed before coming to class. They will also share
the class syllabus and discuss the supplies necessary for their
class during the first few days of school. We recommend at a
minimum, sending your child to school on the first day with basics
such as paper, pen, pencil, and a folder or binder.

Student Hours:
Monday - Thursday: 8:30 - 3:30
Friday: 8:30 - 2:15

Office Hours:
Monday - Friday: 7:30 AM - 4:00 PM

West Shore has an online school store! This is the place to get
your all your official West Shore spirit gear. Please check it out and
share this link with friends, family, and alumni of West Shore.

GO WILDCATS!

WEST SHORE SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL WILDCATS - MELBOURNE,
Florida - Sideline Store - BSN Sports

Our Open House night will be held Wednesday, August 21st from 6:00 - 8:30 PM. Come meet your
child's teachers and learn more about our school and their classes. We will begin the evening in
the gymnasium for a brief welcome and then you will follow your child's class schedule from
period 1 - 7. We hope to see you there!

Parents of 7th and 9th grade Gifted students should meet at 5:30 in the Media Center for a brief
meeting prior to Open House.

Our annual Senior Parent Night will be held on Thursday, August 29th from 6:00 - 7:00 PM in the
West Shore Auditorium. Please join us for strategies for navigating your senior year. We will
discuss graduation, Bright Futures, college applications and essays, scholarships, FAFSA and other
financial aid, SAT and ACT, senior projects, and more!

https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/florida/melbourne/west-shore-senior-high-school
https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/florida/melbourne/west-shore-senior-high-school


Youth as Solutions (YaS), is a program of the National Youth Leadership Council (NYLC), that
offers funding to teams of middle and high school students to design a solution that meets a need
in their community in one of the following areas: education equity, community health,
environmental justice, or civics and democracy. This is a great opportunity to develop leadership
skills and get support to make a difference in your community. Please see Ms. Feldbush for more
information and read more about the program here: https://nylc.org/youth-as-solutions/.
Applications are due by September 13

Power Hour is an initiative that empowers students with roughly 53 minutes of time each day to
eat lunch and have the opportunity to attend teacher office hours. Making up tests, turning in
homework, getting caught up on assignments, and attending a club or class meeting, are all
activities taking place during this time. Students will know what is expected of them, where they
can spend time, and what time office hours are available to them. Also, during early release every
Friday, students will continue to participate in homeroom during the Power Hour period.
Homeroom is a time for students to bond and for them to meet with their teacher advisor which
they will have throughout their junior and senior high career. This provides students the opportunity
to meet with their teachers, attend clubs and other opportunities during the school day rather than
before or after school.

Due to a continued focus on school safety...all students will need to carry their school ID on them
at all times. Students will be provided a physical ID card (after school pictures on August 23rd) and
will also be able to access a digital version of their ID card in FOCUS.

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnylc.org%2Fyouth-as-solutions%2F&data=05%7C02%7CClark.Buster%40Brevardschools.org%7C29c2d1800ace41309ac008dca722ffd0%7Cad85662c69df488b85a48ec2870232c0%7C0%7C0%7C638569015970210209%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7UY3bADRtnOKduMHXIJzLNZJvrlzQ5drEC8VDRb9SPw%3D&reserved=0


Student can use their ID's to purchase food in the cafeteria, check out books from the media
center, and to sign-in and out of school in the attendance office when arriving late or being checked
out.

Students can choose to wear their ID's on a lanyard or to carry their ID in a wallet, purse or
backpack. They must have their ID on them at all times.

Lunch prices for 2024-25 are as follows:

Secondary lunch: $3.00
Reduced price lunch: $0.40

BPS provides breakfast free of charge to all students school every
day.

We encourage parents to apply for Free or reduced (FRL) price meal
benefits. Click here to fill out a FRL application: https://www.brevardschools.org/o/bps/page/free-
and-reduced-lunch-applications

Families can also set up an online lunch account through the district system. Go to
www.mypaymentsplus.com to create your account and add money for your student to use in our
cafeteria. If you already have an account, you do not need to create another one for this year. This
is a convenient way to keep lunch money in your child's account, so they do not have to carry cash
to school. Your child's lunch account is connected to their student ID, so all they have to do to pay
for lunch is scan their ID and go.

West Shore Jr. Sr. High will adhere to the School Board Rules of Brevard County as cited in the
Secondary Student Parent Handbook along with the West Shore Contract that is signed when you
accept your seat at West Shore.

These are the portions most frequently referred to by parents, students, and school personnel.

The educational program offered by this District is predicated upon the presence of the student
and requires continuity of instruction and classroom participation. Attendance shall be required of
all students enrolled in the school during the days and hours that the school is in session.

School attendance is the responsibility of parents/legal guardians and students.
A student who is absent from class with an unexcused absence may need to complete
supplemental learning opportunities.
Excused absences may include medical appointment of the student, pregnancy related issues,
court dates, religious holidays, illness with medical documentation and chronic and extended
illness, insurmountable conditions, death in immediate family, and appointments for a therapy
service provided by a licensed health professional.

https://www.brevardschools.org/o/bps/page/free-and-reduced-lunch-applications
https://www.brevardschools.org/o/bps/page/free-and-reduced-lunch-applications
https://www.brevardschools.org/o/bps/page/mypaymentsplus


For excused absences, the student shall have a reasonable amount of time, up to ten (10)
school days, to complete make-up work. Principals or designee may grant extensions to the
make-up time limit for extenuating circumstances.
College visits and Military recruitment trips are limited to junior and senior students.
Documentation from the colleges visited must be submitted to the Attendance office at the
conclusion of the trip.
Senior Project research days are limited to senior students, for (2) days per school year.
Students should complete a Pre-Arranged Absence form. These absences will be recorded as
a Parent Excused absence.

Student parking is limited to senior, junior and sophomore (if space available) students. Students
must have a valid Florida driver’s license and must register their vehicle with the School Resource
Officer. The cost is $20 for a parking tag. It is a privilege to drive and park at school, and it is up to
each student to see that this privilege is not abused.

Parking spots are only to be used by the student who purchased the spot. All drivers must observe
the 5-mph campus speed limit. Violation of driving rules will result in fines and possible loss of
driving privileges. Students must have administrative approval to go to their cars during the school
day.

All vehicles driven by students and parked in student parking shall be registered with current
Florida registration and proof of insurance. Student shall display a current year West Shore Jr/Sr
High School issued decal from vehicle rearview mirror at all times.

Students shall register and purchase a decal during school registration. The cost of a decal is $20
and $5 for replacement decals.

Students who have a registered vehicle and find it necessary to drive a temporary vehicle shall
report the use of said temporary vehicle to the SRO upon parking on campus. If the vehicle is used
more than one school day, the student shall obtain a temporary parking permit from the SRO or
Administration.

Failure to abide by school rules and expectations can result in fines and loss of parking privileges
as outlined in the in student handbook.

Please review the West Shore Traffic Management Plan Below. It contains detailed information for
student drop-off and pick-up.

Traffic Mgmt Plan SY25.pdf Download
1.0 MBinsert_drive_filePDF

https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615
https://secure.smore.com/app/attachments/download/669a6195fa0233433c1b9615


The following dress code developed by administrators, teachers, parents and students will be
enforced at West Shore Jr. /Sr. High School. Student found in violation of the dress code must
remedy the infraction to return to class. Repeat offenders may be subject to additional discipline.

Length and fit of clothing should be school appropriate.
Patches, garments, and accessories that make comments or references to weapons, alcohol,
tobacco, drugs, sex, obscenities, and innuendo are not permitted.
Footwear is always required.
Sunglasses and hats are not allowed indoors or inside the classroom, except in outdoor P.E.
activities.
Pants and shorts must be worn at waist level. If belts are worn, they must be at the waist and
buckled.
Undergarments may not be exposed. Strapless garments are prohibited.

Students are reminded that the dress code is in effect when students are on campus and at all
school functions. Organizational and team sponsors may require specific attire at their events.

The Administration of West Shore reserves the right to determine if a student is wearing
inappropriate clothing. Students are also reminded of the West Shore Jr./Sr. High School
Parent/Guardian and Student Contract, which states, that our dress code “May differ from other
Brevard County School’s dress codes.”

Although cell phones are now an integral part of our society, they are a substantial distraction to a
healthy and productive learning environment. It will take the cooperation of all stakeholders to
ensure that cell phones do not negatively impact the teaching and learning experience of our West
Shore students and teachers. It is imperative that all students follow our school cell phone policy,
and that school staff and parents consistently enforce and support the policy.

Students will be permitted to have cell phones in their possession throughout the school day.
However, cell phone use will only be permitted before the first bell, during class change, during
Power Hour and after the last bell of the day. There should be absolutely no cell phone usage
during class time.

Cell phones and ear buds must be turned off and out of sight during class time. Students in
violation of this policy will be subject to disciplinary action that will include but is not limited to a
dean’s referral and confiscation of the phone. Repeated violation of this policy will result in the
student losing the privilege to be able to carry a cell phone permanently, or for a period of time as
determined by an administrator.

Definition: Use of a cell phone includes but is not limited to checking the time, conversing,
accessing the internet, using Focus, text messaging, using social media and taking pictures.

Parents and Student Athletes can begin completing the Athletic Clearance process. This digital
platform is how West Shore gets athletes eligible to participate in sports by having



parents/athletes complete the eligibility forms digitally. In order to complete this process, all
student athletes need to be registered with AthleticClearance.com, and all paperwork must be
completed electronically and/or uploaded in order to participate in athletics at West Shore. All
forms will be completed digitally, except for the physical (EL2) and the ECG forms, which will need
to be printed, completed, scanned and uploaded to the Athletic Clearance Platform. For
instructions to complete this process, please click here: instructions

FALL
Volleyball: July 29th, 30th, and 31st from 10:00 am to noon in the gym.
Cross Country: August 5th, 6:15 am - WS soccer field - XC separate webpage: West Shore Running
Boys and Girls Swimming: August 5th, 4:00 - 5:30 pm - Fee Ave. Pool
Girls Golf: August 13th, 4:00 pm - Harbor City Golf Course
Boys Golf: TBD
Boys and Girls Bowling: August 13th, 4:00 - 5:30 pm - Shore Lanes Palm Bay
Dance: August 20th and 22nd, 4:00 - 6:00 pm - Gym

WINTER
Cheer: September 30th, 3:30 - 5:45 pm - Gym
Boys and Girls Soccer: October 14th, 3:45 - 5:30 pm - soccer field
Boys Basketball JV & Varsity: October 28th, Time TBA - gym
Boys Basketball Middle School: October 28th, Time TBA - gym
Girls Basketball All Levels: October 28th, Time TBA - gym

Seniors!
Don’t forget to schedule your Senior Portraits with Dean Stewart Photography

Booking can be completed at: https://www.dsp-photo.com/Senior-Portraits.html

Deadline is October 26th!

Pre-order your yearbook now at Jostens.com

Search by school name, West Shore Junior Senior High School and then click on "Order My
Yearbook Today."

I am excited to announce that Wildcat Stadium has added additional bleacher seating and finally
has a press box! Both are much needed and welcomed additions to our athletic facilities.

https://athleticclearance.com/
https://fhsaa.com/documents/2023/3/3/EL2_Form.pdf
https://core-docs.s3.us-east-1.amazonaws.com/documents/asset/uploaded_file/4493/WSJRSR/3985290/ECG_Form_Oct._2019.pdf
https://www.brevardschools.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=17290&dataid=95236&FileName=ECG%20Form%20Oct.%202019.docx
https://core-docs.s3.us-east-1.amazonaws.com/documents/asset/uploaded_file/4493/WSJRSR/3985281/Athletic_Clearance_instructions_for_parents.pdf
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Fview%2Fwest-shore-xc-2024%2Fhome&data=05%7C02%7Criopelle.tony%40brevardschools.org%7Cd2277825899c49abff8208dc7bff679d%7Cad85662c69df488b85a48ec2870232c0%7C0%7C0%7C638521584105533323%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9AncVlcbE8EDqhmp8SM1RxFE9xJX%2BfiylwzDf0aRNP4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dsp-photo.com%2FSenior-Portraits.html&data=05%7C01%7CKirk.James%40Brevardschools.org%7C636df8e9cbd54cb13f6108da660e5ea3%7Cad85662c69df488b85a48ec2870232c0%7C0%7C0%7C637934509262775961%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ILW6%2F60s%2FBMWm4fVc0xe%2B3zKE6nTiEFyP4%2BkMZoRiqw%3D&reserved=0
http://jostens.com/


Phone: 321-242-4730
Address: 250 Wildcat Alley, Melbourne, FL, 32935
Email: westshorehigh@brevardschools.org
Website: Home | West Shore Jr/Sr High (brevardschools.org)
Facebook : Coming Soon!
Twitter: Coming Soon!

Burt Clark
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